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Ref.18/5094/FUL
Planning Development Control
Shropshire Council

Shirehall

Abbey Foregate

Shrewsbury

SY2 6ND

Dear Ian Kilby
16 Oak Tree Drive, Bayston Hill, SY3 0LP

The Parish Council has received notification of a planning decision granting permission for the construction of a three bedroom dwelling in the garden of 16 Oak Tree Drive.  

Bayston Hill Parish Council submitted comments objecting to the application on 3 December 2018 which being contrary to the officer’s recommendation would usually cause the application to be referred to the Central Planning Committee for determination.  

Despite this protocol the application was judged to meet the criteria for officer determination.  No clear explanation for this departure was given in the Development Management Report (DMR) although the ‘support’ of the SC Trees consultee is cited as being influential.  The agenda setting document indicates that the local member was consulted and made neutral comments.  It also states that the issues raised could be addressed through the imposition of conditions.

It is clear from reading the DMR that the tree officer makes ‘No objection’ and recommends a number of mitigating conditions, which is not the same as supporting the application.  These conditions only address the concerns raised with respect to the mature oak tree on the site.
Whilst the Parish Council did not object in principle to the development of a single dwelling it did raise objections based upon the scale of the development and the urbanisation of the village together with interference with wildlife corridors adjacent to established protected woodland.  The latter concerns have not been adequately addressed by the conditions and should therefore have resulted in referral to the Committee.

It is extremely disappointing that the Parish Council was not informed of the decision to delegate the determination to an officer and a satisfactory explanation provided.  The Parish Council has adopted a policy objecting to development in gardens and would certainly have wished to speak against the application at a Committee meeting.  
The failure by Shropshire Council to follow its own policies on delegation of decisions has the effect of undermining the consultative role of the Parish Council and the Parish Council would be grateful to know why this has occurred.

Yours sincerely,
Caroline Higgins

Clerk to the Council











